
                           2019 May Luncheon Invitation 

The Easton Hospital School of Nursing Alumni Association invites you to attend the 93rd Annual 

Luncheon at the Blue Event Center, 4431 Easton Avenue,  Bethlehem, Pa. 

18020  on Saturday, May 4th, 2019.  There will be a meet and greet beginning at 11:00 A.M. with the luncheon 

beginning at 11:30 AM.    The cost is $35.00 per person. (Honorees are our guests and do not have to pay.  They 

may bring a guest, but they are asked to pay for their guest) 

RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BY April 12, 2019. NO RESERVATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED AFTER THAT DATE.  (no 

need to return the form if you are not attending or if there are no changes.  If you are attending, when sending check:  
just write your meal/dessert choice on your check under memo.  If sending additional donation or dues, send one 
check with explanation note. (Honorees must let me know your meal/dessert choice) 

                                                          
                                               Honoring the Class of 1969 
 

Lawrence Cawthon   Carol Michael Wik 
Rev.Hugh Daley   Kale Miller Drake 
Judith Diaz    Ruthanne Parton 
Susan Dussinger   Jacqueline Reddicks Battle 
George Gemberling, Jr   Francine Rossi Sabatine 
Joanne Hass McKiernan  Kathleen Sickels Harris 
Virginia Heuer Jones   Linda Solt 
Priscilla Keiper Riskin   Erika Strunk Foose 
Budd Louise Matter Seese  Pamela VanWhy Reinhart 
Allyn McElwain Seese    Sarah Jean Weikert Strunk 

 
                                                                                In memory of: 

                                                                    Alana Sabo Spangenberg 

 

Officers of your Alumni are: 
 President – Ellen Strunk Palermo ‘67   Directors  -  Carolyn Stocker Knauss ‘63 

Vice President –  vacant as of this letter                     Kathy Marsh Burnett ‘67 
 Recording Secretary –Kathleen Gazzana Fatta- ‘67                                                 Joan Sidoti Krablin ‘66 
 Corresponding Secretary/Treasurer – Jeane Bedo Titus ’67                            Patricia Smallets Mantz ‘68 
 

Internet access, please visit the Easton Hospital School of Nursing Alumni Association Website:  

       http://alumniehsn.homestead.com/Home.html 

Please sign the guestbook and check the directory; it is a way to keep connected with your classmates,  

Notifications:    If I have your email address, you will be notified of the May luncheon, Christmas luncheon (if you are a 

dues paying or life member) (Both in Microsoft word and PDF) or if one of your classmates passes.   

http://alumniehsn.homestead.com/Home.html


Currently I have 154  email addresses. (If you have a new email address or are not already on my list, send an email to me at 

barny4@verizon.net , so that I have the correct spelling.  Many times i’s, l’s and 1’s appear the same).  Those members who use USPS and do not 

have email:   you will receive the invitations only. If your email or USPS letter is returned to me undeliverable, I will remove you from my list.  You 

may expect the May invitation the first week of March.   Christmas the first week of November.   (Please notify me if you change address, 

either email or mailing). (There are a few who receive both) 

Address label: if you are still receiving the newsletters via USPS.  

1) Marks the year of graduation preceding status of alumni 
2) If you paid dues, the number of years paid (they are counted toward the 25 for life membership, where you do not have to pay 

anymore) and the date dues were last paid. If there is nothing behind alumni, you never joined the association or 
there is no record of your joining.  You may, however, attend the June and October meetings, (but you do not have 

voting privileges) and  the May luncheon.    You are always welcome to join, we need active members.        
 

Dues Reminder:   those who owe dues (last year paid in ( ):  Doris Asteck (13), Helen Campbell (13),  Marlette 
Palermo (14), Ann Hanawalt (14), JoAnne Fortman (14), Mary Colwell (14), Roseann Poliskiewicz (17), Sharon Merluzzi 
(17), Diane Kerr(17), Jane Gallagher (17), Joyce Booth (18), Peggy Herr (18), Gloria LaBarre (18), Kathy Pruznick (18) and 
Emma Seibert (18).  Send $10 for dues and you will receive a membership card that will end 11/31/19 and you will be current again.  After 5 
years of nonpayment, you will be removed from the active list. Those who have not paid since 2013 will be removed 
from the active list if you do not submit dues this year. 
 

Deceased members: since last newsletter.   I try to keep updated.  If anyone knows of someone, please contact me. 

1941:   Arlene Gross Kinsey, 3250 State Rd #386. Sellersville, Pa 18960, passed December 27, 2018 
1947:  Evona Wieder Vliet, 1257 Crafton Drive, Bethlehem Pa passed June 3, 2018 
1948:  Irma Carpenter Malasnik, 16992 SE Hagen Rd, Happy Valley Or 97086 passed March 3, 2018 
1951:  Ivy Onley Mileski, 5644 InnKeepers St SE, Dennison, Ohio 44621, passed May 27, 2018 
1952   Pilar Garza Ziegenfuss, 890 Poplar Hall Drive, Norfolk, Va 23502 passed  
1952:  Lois Rush VanHorn, unknown address, passed July 22, 2018 
1952:  Ruth Rush Kunsman, 4725 Bayard St, Easton Pa passed April 6, 2018 
1952:  Barbara Keith Graham, 1435 Rupp Lane, Upper Black Edy, Pa, 18972  passed July 20, 2018 
1955:  Janet Leone, 331 S. 10th St.  Easton, Pa 18042  passed March  2018 
1957:  Nancy Hannkinson Franges, 1422 Melrose Ave, Bethlehem, Pa 18018 passed August 10, 2018 
1959:  Joyce Flyte Takacs, notified of passing by Dolores Danner, no currant address. Passed 10/25/16 
1961:  Carol Whildin Nixon, 2318 Second Ave, Easton Pa Passed July 5, 2018 
1961:  Celestina Roma Due, 65 Coll Dr. Phoenixville, Pa 19450  passed August 14, 2018 
1969:  Alana Sabo Spangenberg, Lancaster, Pa passed January 16, 2016 
1973:  Deborah Shadle Deibler, 5 Spruce Road, Maryland, Pa passed October 2, 2017 

 
Directory changes:  Remove addresses for those who have passed and those letters returned for no forwarding 
address as indicated below.  Other changes (either moved, name changes or newly added):  (remember: we may not 
have addresses for all alumni, especially if they do not contact us.)  FYI:  From 1905-1975:  a total of 1139 graduated 
from EHSN.  As far as I know: 542 are still alive.  There are 327 known alumni addresses.  Of those:  37 are active 
dues paying members, 81 are life members.    
 
1948:   Nancy Riley Nadeau, 15 Buehrle Center, Topton, Pa 19562 
1955:  Vera DiGerlando Keenhold, 610 Moorestown Dr, Bath, Pa 18011  unable to forward,  
1955:  Angeline Romano Sancinito, 1354 butler St, Easton, Pa 18042 unable to forward 
1957:  Gail DeLong Horvath, address correction:   4851 W Gandy Blvd Lot B75, Tampa, Fl 33611-3087 
1958:  Sally Weiler Frost, 1703 Heron Cove Dr, Lutz, Fl 33549-9379 
1958:  Frances Kehrlie Pursley, 1203 Virginia St SW, Lenoir, NC 28645 
1960:  Gwendolyn Jones, 1238-F Seidersvillle Rd, Bethleham, Pa, 18015,   unable to forward 
1968:  Jeanne Beitler Shermer, 20 Settler Lane, Columbus, NJ 08022 
1969;  Ruthanne Parton, 19734 South Haven Drive, Houston, Tx 77085 

mailto:barny4@verizon.net


1969:  Kale Miller Drake, P.O. Box 136, Sciota, Pa 18354 
1969:  Larry Cawthon, 1305 FitchWay #WA, Sacramento, Ca 95864 
1969:  Jacqueline Reddicks Battle, 1311 Comanche Drive, Champaign, Il. 61821 
1972:   Michele Confalone Hoffner, 6161 Front St, Bangor, Pa 18013 
1973:  Linda Buck Sanders, 8382 Fairview Nursery Rd. Hollywood, SC 29449 
 
If you know of any alumni not listed on the website directory, please contact me or have the member contact me.  
If you notice any incorrect information, do not hesitate to contact me.    

 
Summary of meetings: 
June: 

 56 members and one guest attended the May luncheon. 

 The ballot for officers was presented.  President:  Ellen Strunk Palermo, Vice President:  Mitzi Tornese 
Reinbold,  Recording Secretary:   Kathy Gazzana Fatta, Corresponding secretary/treasurer:  Jeane Bedo Titus.   
Board of Directors:   Carolyn Stocker Knauss, Kathy Marsh Burnett. Pat Smallets Mantz, Joan Sidoti Krablin.   
Ballot is open until the October meeting when voting will be held.  Offices are for a two year term, except for 
the Corresponding secretary/treasurer.  

 A discussion was held on the number of pins/money clips we have at present and a projection of members 
attending in the next few years.  A motion was made and seconded to purchase 15 pins if they are they are 
still available at the same price purchased in the past. 

 Two scholarships were presented:  Tabitha Markowski Moore and Gianna Koehler. 

 A discussion on the Rules of Order was held.  Several changes were suggested; reincorporating two items:   
members must be either life or dues paying to have voting privileges and hold office and if an officer misses 
three consecutive meetings, they will automatically forfeit their office.  The members were asked to review 
and bring suggestions to the October meeting.  Revisions will be voted upon then. 

October: 
 The Rules of Order was presented for review with changes.  A discussion was held.  The revisions were voted 

upon and passed.  A copy of the rules will be available upon request or can be viewed on the website, changes 
are highlighted 

 Elections of officers was held:  President:  Ellen Strunk Palermo ’67, Vice President: Mitzi Tornese Reinbold ’68;          
Recording Secretary –Kathleen Gazzana Fatta- ’67;  Corresponding Secretary/Treasurer – Jeane Bedo Titus ’67;    
Directors:  Carolyn Stocker Knauss ’63;  Kathy Marsh Burnett ’67;  Patricia Smallets Mantz ’68;  Joan Sidoti 
Krablin ’66. 

 The Christmas luncheon was discussed.  The menu will be a choice of Salmon, Boneless short ribs or vegetable 
penne pasta.  Price for the luncheon was discussed and voted upon.   Members will be asked to pay $25.   

 15 pins were purchased.  We currently have 36 pins and 6 money clips available. 

 
December:  

 The officers for the next two years were introduced:  President Ellen Palermo, ’67;  Vice President:  Mitzi 
Reinbold, ’68;  Recording Secretary:  Kathy Fatta, ’67;  Corresponding Secretary/Treasurer:   Jeane Titus, ’67;  
Board of Directors:   Cookie Knauss, ’63, Kathy Burnett, ’67, Joan Krablin, ’66, and Pat Mantz, ’68. 

 A committee was formed and will meet January 23, 2019 to discuss the menu for the May luncheon, which 
will be held at Blue at 11am on Saturday, May 4th.  The class of 1969 will be honored. 

 
 

Community Service:  The scholarship fund has been reinstituted and will be continued through member donations.  

Applicant preferably should be a family member or friend of alumni.  Anyone who knows of a junior/senior in nursing 

school please inform them that they should complete the letter of intent, click onto the link on the website home page for 

a copy or contact Jeane Titus (it includes school attending, standing, committees, intent upon graduation and any other important 

information) and send to the EHSNAA, attention Jeane Titus (address below).  If a recipient is a junior, he/she may not reapply for 

their senior year.   Currently many schools have two graduations per year:   spring and winter.  If the applicant is a senior and will graduate that 

winter, they may be considered first for the scholarship, unless a family member or friend.     



   

Fundraisers ongoing: (donations are always welcome) 
1. Magnets for sale at a low price of $5.00.  You may pick one up at the luncheon or by contacting me: 

                      Jeane Titus, 132 Washington Street, Phillipsburg, NJ 08865. 
2. “NO BAKE/BAKE SALE’’.    Figure what ingredients would cost or how much you would pay for an item, which 

becomes your donation. 
3. Scholarship fund. 

 

Dates to remember: 
1. Tuesday, June 11, 2019:  meeting at noon at Blue.  RSVP if you intend to attend. 
2. Tuesday, October 8, 2019: meeting at noon at Blue. RSVP if you intend to attend. 
3. November 1st:    $10 dues are due yearly (no reminders mailed) to remain active.  Life:  25 yrs paid no more 

dues. 
4. Tuesday, December 10,  2019  Christmas luncheon at the Blue Event Center 
5. Saturday, May 2, 2020:  Annual Luncheon at the Blue Event Center.  Class of 1970 will be honored. 

 
________________________________________________________________________________________                              

Note:   If there are no changes to your address, email address, or phone number, you may write your menu/dessert 

choice on your check.  Any response must be received before April 12st,  honored guests do not pay but must 

RSVP with choice of menu ( if bringing a guest, I need their name, choice of meal and payment)  . 

If I do not receive a check from you, I will assume you are not attending.   If you have a 

guest or caregiver attending, please add a note with the name of that person and their 

choice of meal.    

2019      May 4th       LUNCHEON REPLY only if you have a change in your information 

Name_____________________________________________________________________Class of_________ 
                             First                                      Maiden Name                                    Last 

Address_______________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_email address (send email to me at barny4@verizon.net with your information, thank you___________ 

CHECK OR MONEY ORDER ($35.00) payable to:  “Easton Hospital School of Nursing Alumni Association” or  

EHSNAA 

Choice of four entrees:   pick one  

 Flounder filled with Lump Crab 

 Market Vegetable Penne Pasta (julienne vegetables & vodka cream sauce 

 Grilled Chicken Breast (lemon cream, capers, sun-dried tomatoes 

 Filet Medallions 2  4oz. 

(all served with Market Green salad, chef’s choice of accompaniments, rolls/butter, tea/coffee/soft drinks) 
Pick one Dessert:   Dutch apple pie a la mode   or   Lemon Meringue Pie. 
 
Send reservation to:   Jeane Titus, 132 Washington St, Phillipsburg, NJ 08865-2902 
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